

Kenley Weekly News 18th July 2022

As we reach the final week of term it gives us an opportunity to reflect on, what has been, an extremely busy year. We have been fortunate to have been able to involve parents in their child's learning with the many events that have taken place. This term we have had parents in for our outdoor learning day, sports days and our open afternoon. Children have had learning opportunities off site with trips to Hobbledown Farm, Kidzania, the cinema and School Journey, as well as many opportunity to use our extensive grounds for outdoor learning and forests school. I would like to thank everyone for their on going support.

Staffing

As the school year comes to an end we are saying goodbye to some of our staff who are moving onto pastures new. Mrs Meadows will be leaving to pursue a different path within education. We wish her the very best of luck. We are fortunate to be welcoming Miss Bashir to our teaching team from September, who will be taking the Year 1 class.

Miss Hickilin-Mighall will be moving on to complete her teacher training qualifications within the TCT academy trust, Miss Ryan will be starting her maternity in September, Miss Parker will be continuing her role with Simply Kids but no longer working in class 1 and Miss Foley will be moving on to a new role within education. We wish them all the very best.

Another member of staff who will be leaving us at the end of the week is Mrs Delderfield. Mrs Delderfield has worked at Kenley for 22 years and has been an invaluable member of our team as both a TA and a HLTA. In recent years she completed her ELSA qualification and has provided essential emotional support to so many children in this role. Mrs Delderfield is leaving to begin a well-deserved retirement — she will be greatly missed and we wish her all the best.



Enterprise day and Open Afternoon

On Friday we have our Open Afternoon and Enterprise event. The children had been busy making things to sell in order to raise funds for the PTA. The afternoon started with a concert involving the school choir and recorder club, which was superb, along with an exhibition of children's work in the hall. Parents were then invited to look at their child's books and then enjoy the many different stall which the classes had organised. Thanks to all of the parents who support this event on Friday and to all of the staff for their hard work. WE raised a total of £617.

I' Rock Concert

This week 4 bands performed in the 'I' Rock concert. Pupils have been working hard learning vocals, drums, keyboard or electric guitar to popular songs with their bands. Their performance this week to the parents and the school was amazing. Well done to those involved.

Attendance	
Reception	91.4%
Year 1	95.0%
Year 2	92.6%
Year 3	94.4%
Year 4	93.1%
Year 5	94.6%
Year 6	94.7%



Reminder that for health and safety reasons, children must NOT play on the apparatus before and after school. Please adhere to the warning signs displayed.

Diary Dates

Wednesday 20 July Thursday 21st July Friday 22nd July Y6 Leavers BBQ
Theatre group whole school performance
Last day of term. School finishes at 1.30 pm

Monday 5th September

School reopens for pupils